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View from the Chair  
By Jim Plouffe, Chapter Chair 
 

In the upcoming months, there are several events planned for the membership.  These 
events have been planned for a wide range of members, from the casual armchair 
member, to the active outdoor member, to the young families that populate a lot of our 
membership. These events highlight the very ideals that we stress in our Chapter, from 
Conservation and revitalization efforts to pure recreation and camaraderie to the fostering 
of outdoor education to our very youngest members. We have worked hard to provide the 
best possible experience for our members wƘƛƭŜ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ƛǘ άǿŀƭƭŜǘ-ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭȅΦέ  Lƴ 
most cases, the attempts have been made to reduce the actual cost of these events so the 
burden is lifted from families with struggling means. 

  
The first of our events is a perfect exampleτ the first Annual Family Weekend at Noble 
View Outdoor Center in Russell, MA.  August 17-19thΣ ǿŜΩǾŜ ǇƭŀƴƴŜŘ ŀ н-night family 
getaway at this wonderful location, just two hours outside of Boston.  At only $55 a person 
for the entire weekŜƴŘ όǳǇ ǘƻ ŀ Ϸнлл ƳŀȄ ŦƻǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎύΣ ǿŜΩǾŜ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇŜŘ ŀƴ ŀŦŦƻǊŘŀōƭŜ ȅŜǘ 
exciting weekend for both children and adults alike.  This is an ideal time to expose the 
youngest members to what we hold so close to our hearts. bŜȄǘΣ ǿŜΩǾŜ ǇƭŀƴƴŜŘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ 
trails event for our new project at D.W. Field Park in Brockton.  With the help of the AMC 
ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ ǎǘŀŦŦΣ ǿŜΩǾŜ ǇƭŀƴƴŜŘ ŀ Řŀȅ ƭƻƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǘƻ ǘŜŀŎƘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘǊŀƛƭ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ 
maintenance.  This project will be well served by this new addition to our ongoing efforts 
to revitalize this National Historic Register park. 
  
Shortly after our trails event, we will be having our annual party, um, well, Chapter Hut Weekend.  We basically take 
over Cold River Camp for the long weekend of September 20th through 23rd.  While we will be having varying 
recreational events, it is also a perfect time to relax on the front porch or in a cozy cabin and just sip a drink or converse 
with your friends.  This event sold out last year and is very close to doing so again, so  reserve your spot. Now, rounding 
out our major events (not including all the hikes, bikes, paddles, and ski trips), we have the SEM Annual Dinner on 
November 3rd.  This event is a little more formal of a event than our typical event, but always proves to be a great time.  
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭƛƴƎ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ hƴǎŜǘ ǘƻ {ŀƭŜǊƴƻΩǎΣ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŦǳƴŎǘƛƻƴ Ƙŀƭƭ ƛƴ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ƭƻŎŀǘƛƻƴΦ 

  
I hope you join me in one or all of these events as I finish up the last of my terms as Chapter Chair.  It shall be fun. 
 

CONTACT THE SEM CHAPTER CHAIR:  chair@amcsem.org 

mailto:chair@amcsem.org
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NOTICES 
Regular Meetings: 
SEM Executive Board (6:30pm selected 2

nd
 Wednesdays) 

 (contact chair@amcsem.org for more info) 

Hike Planning Meetings 2012 (6:30pm 1
st
 Wed. quarterly) 

 (contact hikingchair@amcsem.org for more info) 
 

Where to find activities (hikes, bikes, paddles, etc.) 
1. The monthly e-Breeze - arrives by email 

2. AMC Outdoors - arrives by snailmail 

3. Online trip listings (activities.outdoors.org) 

4. Sign up for short notice trip listings at www.amcsem.org 
 

Pix and Article Submissions  
We encourage SEM members to submit articles and photos for 

both The Breeze and our website. Materials for publication 

will be edited for content and to fit available space. Please 

send to communicationschair@amcsem.org. 

 

Next Monthôs e-Breeze Deadlines:  7
th
 trips; 15

th
 articles/pix  

 

SEM Non-members  
Not an SEM chapter member? Want the Breeze? Contact the 

AMC Member Center and set your preferences.  Or get a copy 

at our website at www.amcsem.org. 
 

Volunteers needed! 
Curious about the inner workings of your chapter? Volunteer 

for the Executive Board! Have technical skills? Volunteer for 

our website! Have writing/editing skills? Volunteer for the 

Breeze! Like kids? Volunteer for CYP! Want to get out more? 

Volunteer to lead a hike, bike, or paddle! We have lots of 

volunteer positions open! Please contact chair@amcsem.org if 

you'd like to get more involved with the chapter.  

 
 

Find us on Facebook   *   Follow us on Twitter 

CHAPTER WEBSITE: www.amcsem.org 

 

 
AMC ACTIVITY PARTICIPATION POLICY  
AMC encourages involvement in its mission and activities through its 

membership, programs, policies, and procedures.  Our goal is to be a 
community that is comfortable, inviting, and accessible for people of any age, 

gender, race, religion, ethnicity, ability, sexual orientation, or socioeconomic 

status. Some AMC programs are designed for a certain age range of members 
or for a special activity or topic.  However, any person who meets the 

minimum qualifications (age, skills, experience, fitness) established by the trip 

leader(s) for an activity is eligible to attend, if space is available. Individuals 
under 18 must be accompanied by a responsible adult. All participants in 

AMC activities are required to sign the AMC waiver form provided by the 

leader. Preview the waiver at: www.amcsem.org, Documents. 

 
The Southeast Breeze, the e-newsletter of the Southeastern Massachusetts 

Chapter (SEM) of the Appalachian Mountain Club (AMC), is published 12 

times a year. Editor: Cheryl Lathrop, Asst. Editor: Ann McSweeney, 
Proofreader: Kate Patrolia. Change of Address to AMC, 5 Joy St., Boston, 

MA 02108, 800.372.1758, or www.outdoors.org/membercenter 

2012 Executive Board &  Committee Chairs 

 
Chapter Chair  chair@amcsem.org 
  Jim Plouffe,  508-562-0051 

Vice Chapter Chair  vicechair@amcsem.org 

  Luther Wallis, 508-923-1935  

Treasurer   treasurer@amcsem.org 
  Patty Rottmeier 

Secretary    secretary@amcsem.org 

  Karen Singleton, 508-730-7701 
Past Chapter Chair pastchapterchair@amcsem.org 

  Wayne Anderson 
------------------------- 

Biking   bikingchair@amcsem.org  

  Jon Fortier, 508-982-1855 
Biking (Vice) bikingvicechair@amcsem.org  

  Dan Egan, 508-717-2687 

Canoe/Kayak  paddlingchair@amcsem.org  
  George Wey, 781-789-8005 

Canoe/Kayak (Vice) paddlingvicechair@amcsem.org 

  Betty Hinkley, 508-241-4782 
Cape Hiking   capehikingchair@amcsem.org 

  Pat Sarantis, 508-430-9965 

Cape Hiking (Vice) capehikingvicechair@amcsem.org 
  Farley Lewis, 508-775-9168  

Communications communicationschair@amcsem.org 

  Cheryl Lathrop, 508-668-4698 
Comms. (Vice) communicationsvicechair@amcsem.org  

  Open 

Conservation  conservationchair@amcsem.org 
  Maureen Kelly, 508-224-9188 

Conservation (Vice) conservationvicechair@amcsem.org 

 Open 
CYP Chair cypcoordinator@amcsem.org 

 Sally Delisa, 781-834-6851 

Education   education@amcsem.org 
  Len Ulbricht, 508-359-2250 

Education (Vice) educationvicechair@amcsem.org 

  Open 
Hiking  hikingchair@amcsem.org 

  Walt Granda, 508-971-6444 

Hiking (Vice) hikingvicechair@amcsem.org 
  Paul Miller, 508-369-4151 

Membership  membershipchair@amcsem.org 

  Jim Casey, 781-924-5228 
Membership (Vice) membershipvicechair@amcsem.org 

  Vickie Beaulieu, 

Skiing   xcskichair@amcsem.org 
  Barbara Hathaway, 508-880-7266 

Skiing (Vice) xcskivicechair@amcsem.org 

  Farley Lewis, 508-775-9168 
Trails   trailschair@amcsem.org 

  Lou Sikorsky, 508-678-3984 

Trails (Vice) trailsvicechair@amcsem.org 
  Open 

 

AD HOC COM MITTEES:  

Social Chair Jodi Jensen, 781-762-4483 

Family Events Chair Chris Pellegrini, 508-244-9203 

 

STAFF: 

Social Networking Susan Salmon (moderator) 

Webmaster webmaster@amcsem.org 
Breeze Editor communicationschair@amcsem.org 

 
The chapter includes ~3,500 members throughout Barnstable, Bristol, Dukes, 

Nantucket, and Plymouth counties of Massachusetts. 

 

 
     The e-Breeze newsletter is delivered and managed by the AMC-licensed Blackbaud Sphere system.   

           

mailto:%20chair@amcsem.org
mailto:%20hikingchair@amcsem.org
file:///C:/Users/Cheryl/Documents/PERSONAL/AMC/COMMS%20CHAIR/BREEZE/2012%20BREEZES/06%20June/activities.outdoors.org
http://www.amcsem.org/
mailto:communicationschair@amcsem.org
mailto:chair@amcsem.org
file:///C:/Users/Cheryl/Documents/PERSONAL/AMC/COMMS%20CHAIR/BREEZE/2012%20BREEZES/06%20June/www.amcsem.org
file:///C:/Users/Cheryl/Documents/PERSONAL/AMC/COMMS%20CHAIR/BREEZE/2012%20BREEZES/06%20June/www.amcsem.org
file:///C:/Users/Cheryl/Documents/PERSONAL/AMC/COMMS%20CHAIR/BREEZE/2012%20BREEZES/06%20June/www.outdoors.org/membercenter
mailto:chair@amcsem.org
mailto:vicechair@amcsem.org
mailto:treasurer@amcsem.org
mailto:secretary@amcsem.org
mailto:webmaster@amcsem.org
mailto:communicationschair@amcsem.org
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TABLE OF CONTENTS 
(QUICK LINKS TO YOUR AREAS OF INTEREST) 

 

Administrative 
Biking Committee  

Cape Hiking Committee 
Chapter Activities & Trips  

Chapterwide Events 
Conservation Committee 

CYP Committee 
Education Committee 

Family Events Committee 
Hiking Committee 

Membership Committee 
News From Joy Street 
Paddling Committee 

Social Committee 
Ski Committee 

Trails Committee 
 

(Note: Not all committees are active each month.) 

 
 

 
 

 

SEM STATS  

 
BIKING STATS  
In the last month, we had 12 rides with 92 riders 
who rode a total of 2087 miles.  

--Jon Fortier, Biking Chair 
 

HIKING STATS  
The hiking committee completed 70 hikes this year.  
The hikes ranged from easy local hikes to more 
challenging hikes in the Berkshires and New 
Hampshire. The monthly introductory hikes have 
been well attended and have encouraged fifteen 
new members to join our scheduled hikes. 

--Walt Granda, Hiking Chair 

 

WANTED: BREEZE EDITOR 

 

Knowledge of WORD and words is all it takes. 

Contact communicationschair@amcsem.org 

 

  

 
 

SWAP * BARTER * SELL * TRADE  
 

For sale:  For Sale: Men's Nike Air Flight Condor shoes, size 12. 
Worn once. $50. Contact Sue Salmon: 508-285-2440 

 
 

THE E-BREEZE WILL PUBLISH FREE ADS FOR MEMBERS TO SWAP/BARTER/SELL/TRADE OUTDOOR EQUIPMENT. 

Send your ads to: communicationschair@amcsem.org .  Please put "BREEZE ï SWAP" in the subject line. 

 
 

 
Got an AMC-related outdoorsy business? Run a paid business card-sized ad in the  

Breeze for $10/month ($100/year).  Contact: communicationschair@amcsem.org  

mailto:communicationschair@amcsem.org
mailto:communicationschair@amcsem.org
mailto:communicationschair@amcsem.org
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First Annual SEM Family Weekend 
Southeastern Massachusetts Chapter 

At 
!a/Ωǎ bƻōƭŜ ±ƛŜǿ hǳǘŘƻƻǊ /ŜƴǘŜǊ 

August 18th and 19th, 2012 
 

MORE INFO 
 
¶ Family Games  

¶ Family Hiking  

¶ Movie on the lawn (weather permitting)  

¶ Outside campfire for cooking marshmallows  

 

¶ Warm Comfortable Lodge  

¶ Full kitchen for some great family style meals  

¶ Hot Showers  

¶ Social hour(for adults after kids bedtime!)

!a/Ωǎ bƻōƭŜ ±ƛŜǿ hǳǘŘƻƻǊ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ƛǎ ƛƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭΣ aŀǎǎŀŎƘǳǎŜǘǘǎΣ ƻƴƭȅ ŀōƻǳǘ н Ƙƻǳrs from BostonΧ..  
far enough away to be an adventure, but close enough for a weekend trek.  

 
 

5th Annual Chapter Hut Weekend 
at Cold River Camp 

Southeastern Massachusetts Chapter 
of the AMC 

September 20 ς 23, 2012 
 
!a/Ωǎ /ƻƭŘ wƛǾŜǊ /ŀƳǇ is in Evans Notch, NH, on the 
easternmost part of the White Mountain National Forest.  
 

MORE INFO 
 
 
¶ Hiking  

¶ Biking  

¶ Paddling  

¶ Movie on the lawn  

¶ Social hour(s)  

¶ Trail food cook-off  

¶ Horseshoes  

¶ Playground for children  

¶ Campfires  

¶ Warm Comfortable Lodge  

¶ Library  

¶ Hot Showers 

CHAPTERWIDE EVENTS 

http://amcsem.org/events_fw.2012.info.pdf
http://amcsem.org/events_chw.2012.info.pdf
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The Kids Are Out of School. Now What? 
 

By 

Julieanne Capone 

Membership Committee  
 

 

Are the kids already complaining of boredom? Has the 

illusion already disappeared that summer is supposed to be 

a constant pool party, backyard barbeque, or trip to 

Disney?  

 

The Appalachian Mountain Club has many offerings for 

kids and families to break up the monotony of summer. 

The Southeastern Chapter will be offering our first annual 

Family Weekend at Noble View Camp August 18-19th, it will definitely be a weekend full of 

activities for all ages! There is also a new website (kids.outdoors.org) specifically for families 

in the Boston and NYC area; the site is loaded with tips, discussions, and exciting events! There 

are always simpler activities that can foster curiosities in the outdoors such as pitching a tent in 

the backyard for a night of ñcampingñ, collecting bugs in a jar, bird watching with a pair of 

binoculars, pressing flowers, flying a kite, or a contest to grow the tallest sunflower!  

 

Think back to your childhood, itôs probably where your interest in the outdoors started! Put an 

end to the complaining, boredom, television, and video games today! 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

  

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE 

http://kids.outdoors.org/
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D.W. Field Project Work Day  ð June 10, 2012  

 
By Maureen Kelly, Conservation Chair 

 

Volunteers: Alan Greenstein, Becky Strohe, Doug Griffiths, Marty Griffiths, Mike Curtin, John Plouffe, Jim 

Plouffe, Maureen Kelly 

On Sunday morning, June 10, SEM chapter had its second work event at D.W. Field Park in Brockton.  Eight 

ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǊǊƛǾŜŘ ōȅ уΥлл ŀƳ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ƛƴ ŀ ƘŀƭŦ ŘŀȅΩǎ ǿƻǊƪΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ǿŀǎ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ 

fearful of the mosquitoes, the breeze kept them away for the most part.  Even though the gates were shut, 

many local people were out that morning to use the park: dog walkers, runners, walkers and bikers.  

²Ŝ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ Ŧǳƭƭȅ ǎƻƭƛŘ Ǉƭŀƴ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ Řƻ ǘƘŀǘ Řŀȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘǊŀƛƭ 

widening and clearing, and trash pickup.  We knew that we wanted to open up some of the views of the water 

and reduce the thick undergrowth between the trail and the road.  We drove to the first parking lot and sat on 

ǘƘŜ ōŜƴŎƘŜǎ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǘƘŜ ǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŜǊΣ ŜȄŎŜǇǘ ǿŜ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŜǊΦ  ²ŜƭƭΣ LΩƳ ŜȄŀƎƎŜǊŀǘƛƴƎ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ 

but there was ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ǾŜƎŜǘŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŜŘƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇƻƴŘ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŜǊ ǾŜǊȅ ǿŜƭƭΦ  WƛƳ 

tƭƻǳŦŦŜ ǎŀƛŘΣ άǿŜƭƭΣ ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƻǳǊ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘŀǎƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΣ ƭŜǘΩǎ ƻǇŜƴ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ǾƛŜǿ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŜǊ ƘŜǊŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜǎŜ 

ōŜƴŎƘŜǎΦέ 

L ŀƳ ǘƘŜ ƪƛƴŘ ƻŦ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ cut things down (killing as opposed to allowing to grow) but 

sometimes cutting things down improves an area and makes it more enjoyable.  We got to work with saws, 

loppers and clippers and when we had finished, it looked great!  We left a small birch tree and 2 matching 

clumps of alder shrubs that the bees were visiting and also a mound of poison ivy that no one was willing to 

pull out.  It looked so good that we wanted to make it even better, as if it were our own backyards.  We raked 

out the dead leaves, pulled up the tree sprouts, picked up the trash and wished we had a lawnmower to finish 

off the job.     

LΩƳ ŀƳŀȊŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ ǿƛƭŘƭƛŦŜ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǳǊōŀƴ ǇŀǊƪΦ  ! ƭŀǊƎŜ ōǳƭƭŦǊƻƎ ǎǳǇŜǊǾƛǎŜŘ ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊƪ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǿƘƛƭŜ ŀƴŘ ŀ 

flicker parent fed his/her babies who were nesting high in a dead tree.  We could see the head poking out of 

the hole looking for more.  A pair of swans protected 5 rather large, fluffy-down young between them and a 

bright male pumpkinseed sunfish was guarding his nest.  White water-lilies dotted the edges of the pond and 

ǘƘŜ ŎŜƴǘŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇƻƴŘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƛǘ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ǾŜǊȅ ŘŜŜǇΦ  .ƭǳŜōŜǊǊȅ ōǳǎƘŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŜǾŜǊȅǿƘŜǊŜΦ 

CONSERVATION  COMMITTEE 
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 The southern end of 30-Acre Pond where we were 

working has some areas that are used for unwanted 

activities: casual meet-ups, drug use and homeless 

camps.  While the rest of us were working on the 

first clearing project, Alan Greenstein, looking 

slightly alien covered in safety gear, used his power 

cutter to take down shrubs and small trees in two of 

these areas of unwanted activity.  Our thought was 

that if we opened up the area and gave it more 

visibility, the activity would move elsewhere.   Mike 

Curtin was the clearer behind Alan and removed and 

stacked the cut brush in neat piles.  The hand-tools group, Doug and Marty Griffiths, Becky Strohe, John 

Plouffe, Jim Plouffe and me came in and cut the smaller shrubs and plants, hauled trash and did the finish 

work.  The area was opened up to views of the pond in 3 places and the visibility from the trail and road were 

improved.   

  

Before trail work ς 
note the view from the bench 

After trail work ς 
note the view from the bench 

 

Thank you to the volunteers that came on June 10 for our work project; we worked well together.  Our next 

phase of the project at D.W. Field Park is to begin to GPS the trails to produce a trails map, continue with trail 

widening and maintenance and look at replacing the dilapidated benches along the pond.  Please consider 

joining us in this endeavor to improve the conditions of an urban, Southeastern Massachusetts park.  Email 

chair@amcsem.org or conservationchair@amcsem.org or call Jim at 508-562-0051 for more information or to 

help.  Thank you. 

 

 

{9aΩǎ bƛƪŜ wŜǳǎŜ-A-Shoe Program: 

www.amcsem.org/news.html 

www.nikereuseashoe.com 

http://www.amcsem.org/news.html
http://www.nikereuseashoe.com/
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D.W. Field Park Project- Continued 
By Maureen Kelly, Conservation Chair 

  

Ironmen and Ironwomen Wanted 

D.W. Field Park in Brockton is hosting its 8th annual Mini-Triathlon on Sunday, 

September 23, 2012.  I would like to see if we could get some AMCSEM 

participants in this event.  Put together your own team of 3 or sign up for your 

ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ LΩƭƭ ƳŀƪŜ ǳǇ ǘŜŀƳǎΦ  L ƪƴƻǿ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƘŀǘ Řƻ ǘƘŜǎŜ 

activities on a regular basis and do them well.  This will be a fun event and a way to 

publicize AMCSEM to the greater Brockton community.  Proceeds support the 

Brockton Neighborhood Health Center, an important part of health care in the city.   

Mini Triathlon 

14 mile bike, 1.7 mile kayak, 4 mile run 

Be an ironman / ironwoman and compete in each event yourself  

or make a team of 3 

D.W. Field Park, Brockton, MA  

Sunday, September 23, 2012 9:00AM 

http://www.dwftriathlon.org/WebSite/Main.htm?1332158534406  

The proceeds of the Triathlon will go to the Brockton Neighborhood Health Center.  Please contact Maureen 

Kelly to sign up or for more information conservationchair@amcsem.org or call 508-224-9188.  

  

CONSERVATION COMMITTEE 

http://www.dwftriathlon.org/WebSite/Main.htm?1332158534406
mailto:conservationchair@amcsem.org
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Chapter Youth Program and Girl Scout Troop 268 

 

By Sally Delisa, CYP Chair 
 
 

 
The Chapter Youth Program (CYP) found a good match with Girl Scout Troop 268 
in Marshfield.  Throughout the year we provided assistance for their Camping 
Interest Project.  Walt Granda demonstrated a variety of packs along with 
information about essential clothing and pack contents.  George Danis taught the 
girls how to use a compass and trail maps.  Joyce Wallis, with assistance from 
husband, Luther, demonstrated cooking with a reflector oven and making ice 

cream.  Sally Delisa provided training in Leave No Trace, Hiking Safety, and Lost in the Woods.  
  
For our grand finale, we led them on a hike in Nelson Memorial Forest.  The girls ate a brown bag 
supper while overlooking the North River.   CYP Leaders Eva Borsody-Das, Joyce Wallis, and Sally 
Delisa provided thirteen girls and their four adult chaperones with song, plant identification, and 
development of individual awareness while in the forest environment.   
 
Girl Scouts were a good match for us at this year.  It was amazing that none of the girls had walked in 
those beautiful woodlands in their home town! 
 

  

C Y P  COMMITTEE 
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RED LINE the BLUE HILLS NEWS 
 

 

Dexter Robinson (right) receiving his RLBH 
patch from RLBH hike leader Joe Keogh. 
Dexter has the distinction of being the very first 
person to finish redlining the Blue Hills. He 
finished on 12.02.06 in our very first season. 
 
Bill Doherty finished redlining on 05.08.12. 
 
Ann Duggan finished redlining on 06.07.12 
 
See the RLBH website: www.amcsem.org/RLBHWS 
See all RLBH finishers at: www.amcsem.org/RLBHWS/m_finishers.htm 
 

 

 

 

Recognize any of the guys and gals in the pictu re below? It was taken at the observatory on the 

top of Blue Hill on a recent Thursday night RLBH hike. Happy trails!   --- Ray Anderson 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

HIKING COMMITTEE 

http://amcsem.org/RLBHWS
http://amcsem.org/RLBHWS/m_finishers.htm
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Take a Long Hike  
 

By Ray Anderson  P 

 

Hello fellow hikers . 

Most hikers, at some point, will g et blisters on their 

feet. The usual precautions are: break in new 

footwear, start slowly and build up to bigger mileage, 

wear a liner sock, or don't wear a liner sock, keep 

band-aids and bandages handy, etc. All well and good; 

do whatever works. But if yo u really want to head off 

blister problems, practice the tip below.   

Tip: Air out your feet. Yep, that's the best advice I was ever given on avoiding blisters, and I 

learned it at a seminar in New Hampshire that prepared AT thru -hikers. The advice has serv ed 

me well. In the photo, I'm at Kearsarge Pass in the Sierras on the Pacific Crest Trail. My boots 

and socks are airing out; my feet are absorbing air and sunlight. After break, I will put what was 

my left sock on my right foot and reverse the process dur ing my next break. I will also wear my 

socks inside out after the first break and reverse this procedure several times a day.  

This may seem like overkill, but I've never gotten a raw blister on my feet. Bacteria thrive in 

moist, stinky, air -deprived spots.  And these are the spots that chafe and turn into blisters. The 

trick is to air out your feet, and keep your socks dry. I probably carry too many socks, but I 

change out of wet socks, hang the wet ones on my pack straps, and put on new socks. Like you, I 

hate blisters.  

Visit Rayõs hiking blog: www.TakeaLongHike.com  
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Thursday Morning Hikers  Conservation Finale 
 

By Sally Delisa, Hike Leader 

 

 

The theme of our seasonôs final Thursday Morning Hike was 

ñConservationò.   

 

Our wildflower list included more than a hundred prime pink 

ladyôs slippers, starflower, Canada mayflower, sheepôs laurel, 

sarsaparilla, bellwort, buttercups, goats-beard, lance-leaved 

violets, toadflax, blue flag, cinquefoil and an aquatic 

bladderwort.  

 

 Several Baltimore orioles were heard high up in the tree 

canopy, but only one male was spotted.  Other birds included 

an unidentified warbler, blue jays, robins, red tailed hawk and 

redwing blackbirds.   

 

Five snakes included a three foot long black racer and a small garter snake.  Two unidentified turtles topped our 

list.  The hikers were treated to observing one in the process of laying eggs in the middle of a sandy patch on the 

trail!  

 

Thursday Morning Hikes will resume in September. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Photos courtesy of Art Hart) 
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